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Thank you, Mr. Vice President.
The Philippines welcomes the delegation of Zambia to the 28th session of the UPR working group and appreciates Zambia’s constructive and engaged manner during this UPR process.

 

The Philippines takes note of the Zambia's National Report and commends the steps Zambia has taken to uphold the protection and promotion of Human Rights including through the implementation of recommendations agreed upon during the Second Review Cycle in 2012.

 

The Philippines commends Zambia’s efforts in empowering women through the program called GEWEL or Girls Education and Women’s Empowerment and Livelihood, which aims to instil entrepreneurial skills in 75,000 women all over the country.

The Philippines is concerned regarding confirmed reports of cross-border trafficking of victims coming from as far as Asia and as near as South Africa. 

 

The Philippines recommends that Zambia continue to work with development partners in order to improve its capabilities in implementing its anti-trafficking law. My delegation further recommends that Zambia utilizes human rights training and education as a way to mainstream the promotion of the rights of women and children.

In closing, allow me to extend my delegation’s continued support to the delegation of Zambia in the implementation of the accepted recommendations.

 

Thank you, Mr. Vice President.
